APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

March 15, 2009
7:00-8:40 PM EDT

Present:
Teresa Arroyo-Bensick, Peggy Bennett, Joan Brooks, Pam Hansen-Barnard, Theresa Pettersen-Chu, Jeanne Reock
	
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/COMMENTS
	RESPONSIBILITY
	TIMEFRAME

	1
	Treasurer’s report
	We currently have a balance of $6,833.11.  Further income is not expected until the member ship drive next October or November.  Projected expenditures include (1) DVD duplication, artwork, printing, and mailing; (2) the new website splash page and posting of the new videos on the website; (3) the June and September newsletters—we might forego the hard copies of these; (4) the 800 number (about $50/month); and (5) credit cards ($10/month if no transactions).

While we should be able to cover these expenses, any funds that are not already budgeted and approved will likely be unable to be committed.   BASEC has discussed contributing $2000 for the website and $1000 for marketing.  RCI might also contribute.
The directory should be finished by 03/20/09.
	Joan will confirm the amount BASEC will contribute on a call tomorrow evening.
Jeanne will contact RCI about contributing as well—specifically to cover DVD duplication (budgeted at $1300) and posting of the videos to the website (costs still unknown).  We could then give RCI credit for what they finance.

	Joan

Jeanne
	03/16/09
Next 2 weeks


	2
	Paying BASEC dues
	INARS paid $60 to BASEC for Kim Evans, since she is short on funds this year.  Kim will be required to pay INARS back in full by October 1.  The committee is fine with dealing with cases such as Kim’s on an exception basis.  Next year we’ll have to make even clearer the fact that synergists must register with BASEC to join INARS.
	Jeanne will email Kim to inform her that INARS paid her BASEC registration this year and requires reimbursement by October 1.
	Jeanne
	Next 2 weeks

	3
	More on videos
	The committee discussed putting the DVD on YouTube at no charge.  This topic was postponed until after the INARS conference.
Press kits with DVDs will be available for sale at the conference.   Synergists can add their own bios and photos to them.
Lori Schlosser would like to use the video at a holistic fair on March 28—i.e., before the unveiling and sale of the press kits at the INARS conference.  The committee agreed with Lori’s doing this, since she promised to buy a press kit.
Theresa sent almost-complete videos to Ilana 1.5 weeks ago for her review.  Ilana was not able to download them.  

The committee decided to forego attempting to get a softer headshot of Ilana for the press kit.
	Theresa will try to put the videos on DVD and mail them to Ilana.


	Theresa
	This week

	4
	Nominations

	Teresa consented to be nominated for another term as Treasurer.
Susan Maxwell would like to end her tenure on the BOD.  Lori Schlosser may be willing to be on the BOD as an elected member.

Pam’s term as 1st VP is at an end.  She will take a break from this office for the time being, but may be willing to become membership chair next fall.

Rosemary needs to be replaced as website chair.  Committee chairs are appointed for 2 years by the Executive Committee.  

Rita has some names for nominations for the 1st VP, but she was not willing to find five approvers’ names as per our constitution.  She suggested we review the nomination process.  The Executive Committee pointed out that getting five supporters is simply an alternate procedure for anyone who wants to run for office but is not chosen by the Nominating Committee.  It was suggested that Rita submit the names to the Nominating Committee for their consideration.
 Joan thought Heather might be a good fit for the 1st VP position.  But then we’d need another elected BOD member for 2 years to fill Heather’s current role.  Perhaps Patti Allen would be willing to do this.
	Theresa will ask at the website committee meeting on 03/17/09 whether another member might be willing to serve as chair.   She’ll also ask Rosemary if Kelly Haber will be attending this meeting, as Kelly is beginning her new duties concerning making small changes to the website.  Another idea Theresa will raise is whether she and Kelly—or another two members of the committee—might be co-chairs.

Theresa will inform Heather of Joan’s idea that she take over the 1st VP role.

	Theresa

Theresa
	03/17/09

This week

	5
	BASED
	Joan Small has agreed to represent INARS on BASEC in addition to Joan Brooks and Mike Schlesinger.
	
	
	

	6
	RSM community development

	Michael Green, an attorney and consultant to non-profit organizations has offered to work with RCI on a pro bono basis to help determine how the RSM community can move forward as an organization and a profession.  
He is based in Santa Fe and will be meeting with the RCI Board on Thursday morning, April 29, at the beginning of the conference. He has asked to meet with INARS Executive Committee on the afternoon of April 30 for about an hour and a half.  He will also meet with Ilana, Joe, and Noel about the training. He plans to teleconference with the Master Synergists Council at a later date.  

Ilana informed Jeanne that she’d like a database for mailings.  Jeanne has dissuaded Ilana for now, saying that this would be a duplication of the membership database Teresa already maintains and that it would require RCI to have someone to keep the database.  Jeanne told Ilana that we are willing to provide labels or information as she needs them.  
	
	
	

	7
	Charging for press kit
	Not addressed due to lack of time.
	
	
	

	8
	Unaddressed action items from October through February
	Not addressed due to lack of time.
	
	
	

	9
	Next Executive Committee meeting
	
	
	
	Sunday, April 5, 2009,

7:00-8:30 PM EDT
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